
EDITOR’S NOTE

As this is my first note to the readers ofLanguage in Society, I begin by express-
ing my gratitude to the former Editor-in-chief, William Bright, for his many years
of splendid stewardship of the journal and for his kind help and patience in the
changeover. I also want to thank the distinguished members of the Editorial Board,
some of whom have seen unexpected extra years added to their terms while I have
been getting organized. But mainly I write to explain the format of the present
issue, with its four quite long articles and only six book reviews. This does not
represent a change in editorial policy in the direction of a de-emphasis of book
reviews or in favor of long papers. It does, however, represent a response to two
problems. The first is that, while the time from submission to an editorial decision
now averages about 4 months (a reasonable interval, considering that it can some-
times take weeks to find referees for an article), the time from acceptance of an
article to publication inLanguage in Societyis now at least a year, and often 18
months. I want to try to decrease that interval. The second is that I recently spent
six months in Australia. It was impractical to forward books submitted for review
from Tucson to Melbourne, so I commissioned only one or two book reviews
between June and December 2000. The shift in balance of the present issue per-
mits me to stretch out the book reviews so that those now in hand will cover the
resulting gap, and also to avoid slowing down the article flow to accommodate a
few rather long contributions that came in at about the same time. Generally, very
long articles are not desired, but it seemed to me that this particular group of
authors had exceptionally rich material and much of importance to say about it.

I also wish to announce that authors based outside the United States and Can-
ada are invited to make the initial submission of their manuscripts electronically.
After an article is accepted, hard copy prepared by the author becomes more
important, so that I can be sure that text formatting, special characters, and the
like are exactly as the author intended. However, I recognize that the expense of
mailing internationally three double-spaced copies of an article-length manu-
script, especially when there is no guarantee that it will be accepted, can be gen-
uinely daunting for many colleagues. Fortunately, technology now permits us to
avoid this problem, and the journal’s budget is adequate to handle printing out
electronic submissions from this group of authors. Electronic submissions should
be sent to me at jhill@u.arizona.edu, preferably as an attachment to an e-mail
message that will serve as a cover letter indicating that the manuscript is intended
for Language in Society.

Jane H. Hill,
Editor-in-chief
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